



ARMY SERVICE FORCES HEADQUARTERS, SIXTH SERVICE COMMAND CHICAGO 6, ILLINOIS

IN REPLY REFER TO:

30 Nov. 1945

Mr. William T. Iino % Mr. John Dennehy 27 Indian Hill Rd. Winnetka, Ill.

Dear Sir:

Recently it was the privilege of the Army to give you an honorable discharge, indicating that you had served well and faithfully during America's most decisive war and that you had earned your release from further duty.

As a former member of the Army you are particularly well aware of the tremendous cost which America has paid for the victory recently achieved. That cost is measured, not only in lives and in money, but in danger, discomfort, and the unhappiness of long years away from home for many of the men who fought most bravely.

The Army now faces two responsibilities, and they are in many respects conflicting responsibilities. One is to make certain that the men who have been away longest and have endured the most arduous military duty may have an opportunity to return home very soon. The other is to insure that the Army maintains its strength now, so that America will not face the danger of losing the peace after our victory in war.

I would like to ask you to think seriously about this problem, for it is your problem and that of every citizen even though you may no longer be in uniform. You have served well in the Army during the war. You may now be eligible for the many advantages that have been created for the men who will serve in the Army in peacetime.

A member of the Army Recruiting Service will call upon you in the near future to talk this matter over with you. I ask you to give your most serious consideration to what he has to say.

Sincerely,

D'M' Couch f.

D. McCOACH, Jr. Major General, U. S. Army Commanding

ARMY SERVICE FORCES
SIXTH SERVICE COMMAND

U.S. Army Sub - Recruiting Station
1659th Service Command UnitTel:GREenleaf 5903
1020-22 Church Street
Evanston, Illinois

6 December 1945

Mr. William T. Iino c/o Mr. John Dennehy 27 Indian Hill Road Winnetka, Illinois

Dear Sir:

Recently you received a letter from the Commanding General, Sixth Service Command in recognition of your honorable service during World War II.

We who are still in the service desire to add our congratulations on your having completed that tour of active duty.

There has always been a close relationship between army men; particularly those who have served together in time of war. We wish, therefore, to invite your attention to the many advantages, created by new legislation, for the man who undertakes an army career.

Our sincere hope is that you will use the facilities of the Army Recruiting Office and its personnel in your community who are equipped to furnish you with a definite plan for your future welfare.

Yours very truly,

Frederick R. Thick

FREDERICK R. HUCK

"For information and application, an army desk is set up at the Winnetka Village Hall."